Howgate Community Council (HCC)
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

March 19th, 2015
Present: Colin Bennett (CB, Chair), Kirsten Sadler, Graham Young (GY), Bruce Hobbs (BH), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
1. Apologies: Ian Quigley, Councillor Derek Rosie, PC Helen Mason
2. Minutes of February meeting: Proposed by KS, Seconded by GY.


3. Matters arising: 
Mount Lothian: AF confirmed that he had contacted John Campbell QC to inform him that HCC would consider his invitation to join forces with other objectors following the Preliminary meeting on 24th March.
CB confirmed that the DPEA had been informed that HCC will be represented at the Preliminary meeting.

BH informed the meeting of some of the arrangements made for the Preliminary meeting and subsequent appeal proceedings:

· The Reporter has indicated than he wishes to hold a Hearing, rather than an Inquiry. It is thought that this may be challenged by Wind Prospect and its advisors
· There will be nine representatives for Wind Prospect including four from Eversheds.

· Representatives for Midlothian Council will include Joyce Learmonth (Planning Policy officer), Brodies and Carol Anderson (landscape consultant).

AF and KS will attend that Preliminary meeting.

Proceedings will be brought to the attention of residents on the Village Hall mailing list.
Neighbourhood Plan. Questionnaires have been distributed to Howgate residents with the Town Crier.

Springfield Moss. KS has responded to Midlothian Council on behalf of HCC confirming HCC’s objection to the current proposal and endorsing the concerns of local residents. The perceived need for a financial bond has also been emphasised should permission be granted. A decision is expected shortly.

New website for Community Councils. CB suggested that there could at least be a flag to the HCC existing pages.
4. Police Report. No official report available (see Apologies).
GY informed the meeting that the Howgate Restaurant had been broken into and wine stolen.

CB and KS reported a vehicle accident at the top of Pomathorn Road on the morning of Wednesday 18th.

GY suggested that the police might find ways of increasing awareness of the need for burglar alarms. CB will raise the suggestion with PC Helen Mason.

5. Standing Items.
Correspondence.
Confirmation has been received that HCC’s insurance cover has been renewed by Midlothian Council.

Letter received from Midlothian Council informing that the draft Local Plan will be published on 14th May followed by a six week consultation period. In the light of this imminent publication it was agreed that HCC should approach the Planning Policy section at Midlothian Council with a view to asking if a representative might address HCC’s May AGM. CB will approach Joyce Learmonth.

AF agreed to circulate HCC’s original submission on the Main Issues Report.

Planning
Nothing new for the Howgate area.

HCC funds
£542.59
6. AOB. KS will contact Councillor Rosie to pass on concerns expressed at the February meeting regarding the Leadburn junction. CB suggested that HCC might consider moving the date of the April meeting if necessary so that Cllr. Rosie can attend HCC’s April meeting.
7. Next Meeting: April 16th.
